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Dear Secretary Gates:
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We understand that Undersecretary Young recently disapproved an Air Force request to
proceed with the obligation of $140 million for F-22A advance procurement for 20 aircraft that
would support the procurement of an additional lot of 20 F-22As in fiscal year 2010. Further, we
understand from Secretary England that the Department may be considenng including a request
of advance procurement for four F-22s in the next supplemental request.

Appreciating the Department’s current intent, we believe that to be consistent with
statements made during the past year by various senior Department leaders and recent actions by
the Department as exemplified in the Air Force Airbome tanker program and other acquisition
programs, that the Department should provide the new administration with a viable option to
either procure 20 additional F-22A aircraft or proceed with line shutdown. This is consistent
with the views of Congress as a whole as reflected in section 134 and the funding included in this
year’s National Defense Authorization Act. A decision not to bridge the current contract by not
obligating this $140 million would effectively preclude the procurement option by dramatically
increasing the cost of procurement because of line closure actions taken that would have to be

reversed.

As you know, the Department did not include a budget request for fiscal year 2009 for
either the advance procurement of an additional lot of F-22s or for F-22 line shutdown, and
mstead indicated its intention of leaving this decision to the next Administration. The obligation
of $140 million for the advance procurement of 20 F-22A aircraft is a prudent and necessary
action to sustain F-22A production activities until March 15, 2009, preventing the expenditure of
an estimated additional $500 million to restart the F-22A production line. In the event the next
Administration decides not to procure more F-22As, $40 million of procurement items of the
$140 million in advance procurement could be used for the F-22A or F-35 programs.
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We expect the Department to approve the Air Force obligation of $140 million for F-22A
advance procurement consistent with the intent of section 134 of the Duncan Hunter National
Defense Authorization Act for Fiscal Year 2009. These funds are immediately required to
complete the necessary actions for a contract award by November 27", 2008.

The obligation of $140 million to sustain F-22A production until March 15, 2009,1s a
prudent decision for the Department and the American taxpayer. Please get back to us as soon as
possible with your plans for complying with the law and intent of section 134 in order to sustain
the option of procuring additional F-22As without incurring substantial production restart costs.

Very truly yours,
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